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BREFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL COMSERVATION
COMMISEION COF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSEI OF CONBIDERING:

CASEE No. 2659
Order No. R-2347-B

APFLICATION OF CABOT CORPORATION
FOR THR CREATION OF A NMEW OIL POOL
m_m THR ESTABLISHMENT OF TEMPO-

BARY RViRS anc RECUTATIONE, LEA
COUNTY, NEN MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE CONMISSION
BX_THE CONMISSION:

4 ;-'!ix:l.s cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on October
28, 1964, at Janta Fe, Hew Mexico, before Examiner Daniel 8. Nutt

BON, on this_24th day of Novewber, 1964, the Commission,
quorum being present, having considercd the testimony, the recoxd,
and the recommsndations of the Examiner, and bksing fully advised
in the premises, ’

- REEDE:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required b
law, the Commission hae jurisdiction of this cause and the m.xbjocé
matter thersof. :

(2) That by Order No. R-2347, dated October 25, 1962, tempg
sary Special Jules and Regulations were prowulgated for the North
Baglesy-Wolfcamp Fool, Iea County, New Mexico.

(3) That by Oxrder No. R-2347-A, dated October 30, 1963, sai
temporary Special Rules and Regulations were continued in full
force and effect for an additional one-year period.

{(4) That pursuant to the provisions of Order NMo. R-2347-A,
this case wzs reopenaed to allow the operators in the subject pool
to appear and show cause vhy the North Bagley-Wolfcamp poel shoul
not be dsveloped on 40-acre proration units.
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(5) That no additional wells have been drilled in the
subject pool since the issuance of Order Ho. R-2347-A and the
drilling of additionea]l wells in the future is not anticipated.

(6} That fhe applicant has not established that one well
can efficiently and economically drain and develop 80 acres in
t he subject pool.

{7) That na nacassirv avists for the continuation of the
Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by Order No. R-2347
and that said rules should therefore be abclished.

IT_I5 THEREFORE ONDENED s

(1) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool promulgated by Order No. R<2347 are
heveby abolished.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause i3 retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
aary.

DOME at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein- -
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONBERVATIN COMMISSION

X, 6. WALKER, Mewbey
A

T//-"‘ " ‘ > i ',»'
74<k\ wolie , f
A. L. PORTER, Jt{; Member & Secretary
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November 24, 1964

Mr. Sim Christy . : pe: CASE NO.____ 2659
Hinkie, acaduvant & Christy ORDEE: NO. e
Attorneys at Law ORDER NO. R=-2347=0 =,
. post Office BoXx 10 APPLICANT CABOT CORP.

Poswell, New Mexico

pear Sir:

Enclosed herewith.are_two<qopies of the ahove—referenced Commission
order recently entered in the subject case. ‘

s ranen ST S S T O S

Very tfuly yours,

2 Gt

A. L. PORTER, JI.
Secretary—Director

,
g

ir/'"
carbon copyY of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC x

Artesia OCC -
Aztec OCC
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October 24, 1963

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVAT‘ION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING ////
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR /
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:
/ CASE No. 2659

Order No. R-2347-A

APPLICATION OF CABOT CORPORATION
FOR THE CREATION OF A NEW OIL PGOL
AND FOR THE ESTABLIS TEMPO- e Ty,

EATU BrToo AN DRWITIT.ATTA ,S__.» LEA - T ‘I{:,~'{__,/

COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. A

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMIS

This cause came on for hearxng at 9 o'’clock a.m. on
October 9 , 1963 , at sSanta Fe, New Mexico, before Elvis A. Utz

Examiner duly appointed by the 0il Conservaticn Commission of New
Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordance
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

INOw, Uil clins "’“j nf OCtOber . 19 63 the Commission,
a quorum being present, hav1ng considered the applicatlon, the
evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner,
Elvis A. Utz . and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has Jurisdlctlon of thxs cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That Order No. R-2347 dated October 25, 1962, promulgated
Special Rules and Regulations for the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool
establishing temporary 80-acre proration units in said pool..

(3) That this case ha42§3=§ reopened pursuant to the provi-
sions of Order No. R-2347 to permit the applicant and all irterested
parties to appear and‘show cause why the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool
should not be developed on 40-acre proration units.

(4) That the evidence is not sufficient to establish that
one_ﬁell in the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool can efficiently and

economically drain and develop 80 acres.
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| shall appear at said hearing and show cause why the North Bagley-

,Order No. R-2347-2 "hpL{

i ' i\}\
i (5) That the temporary Special Rules ann‘n;gulatidns for
the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pocl promulgated by Order No. R-2347
should be continued in effect for an additional one-year period

in order to allow the operators in the subject pool sufficient

time to gatnegqlnformaclon ‘concerning the reservoir character-
istics of the pool.

(6) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hear-
ing in October, 1964, at which time the applicant and all inter-
ested pa es éﬁould'a“pear and show cause why the Worth Bagley-
Wolfcamp Pool should not be developed on 40-acre proration units;
that if the evidence at said hearing does not establish that one
well in the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool can efficiently and
eéonomically drain and develop 80 acres, then said pool should

thereafter be developed on 40-acre proration units.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the temporary Special Rules and Regulatiors
governing the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool promulgated by Order

(2) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing

in October, 1964; that the applicaﬂt and all interested parties

Wolféamp Pool should not be developed on 40-acre proration units;
and that if the evidence at said hearing does not establish that
one well in the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool can efficiently and
economically dra:ﬁ;;gaw the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool Vel
thereafter be developed on 40-acre proration units.

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for'the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

No. R-2347 are hereby continued in full force and effect.ieﬁ—anﬁ i

additienald—poried-of—approximatey—ore-yaar. ‘ i

i

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
anove designated.
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AN
/(/N} BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
o OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

CF Subj.

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 2659

Lo _ gOrder No. R-2347-B

[ ; APPLICATION OF CABOT CORPORATION |

: FOR THE CREATION OF A NEW OIL POOL
é AND FOR THE ESTABLISHMENT OF TEMPO-
. s RARY RULES AND REGULATIONS, LEA
| COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

? ' This cause came on for hearing at 9 o*clock a.m. on
October 28 , 196_4, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner
Daniel S. Nutter .

NOW, on this day of _November, 1964 , the Commission,
a guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS :

% ’ (lf That due public notice having been'given as requiréd»by
: law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

{2) That by Order No. R-2347, dated _October 25 , 1962 ,

temporary Special Rules and Requlations were promulgated for the

North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
"Q/ (3) That by Order No. R-2347-A, dated _October 30 , 1963 ,

said temporary Special Rules and Requlations were continued in
full‘force and effect for an additional one-year period.

V4 (4) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2347-a,
this case was reopened tq allow the operators in the subject pool

)

to appeér and show cause why the North Bagley-Wolfcamp

Pool should not be developed on A0-acre proration units.




é:;£ No. 2347-B .
(5) That no additional wells have been drilled in the
subject pool since the issuance of Oxder No. ng347fgnd the
drilling of additional wells in the future is not anticipated.
That no necessity exists for the continuation of the
pecial Rules and Regulations promulgated by Order No. R-2347

and that said rules should therefore be abolished.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

B 5 (1) That the Special Rules and Requlations governing the

Nortn bag;ey— 1camp Pocl promulgated by Order No. R-2347 arc

hereby abolished.

” (2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

‘entry 0of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hexrein-
ve designated.

(‘)Jydwm MMZ&J‘
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Poration'g Humble-State #1 Well located ip the NWiNwL
Section 23, wanship 11 South, Range 33 East, N.M;P.M.,
Lea‘COunty, New Mexico, :

fur
temporary field rules pe Promulgategd to include Provisionsg
for 80-~acre Proration Unitsg, Temporary Tules to be in
r ,

It is oyp understanding»that the above'mattér will
come on for hearing-before an Examiner‘October 10th,
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. & li‘ 34%* z2:2zé?e;e—is—need—ﬁee-ﬁﬂurﬁsreatfen-oi a new oil pool

comprising portions of Sections 14, 15, 22, and 23, in Township
éﬁJl sSouth, Range 33 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, for the
,production of oil from the Wolfcamp formation, said pool to bear
’the designation of North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool.

3 (5) That the evidence presented concerning the resexrvoi:x
>l )

ﬁcharacteristics of the subject pool justifies the establishment
rof 80-acre proratlon units for said pool for a temporary one-year %
i

%perlod.

, , 3 {6) ‘That j ;

0 = ' bk ,°v16ence/§nd*eates.that the subject pool caq/be efficiently

and economically draiﬁ i and developed on 80-acre prorafion units,

and that such development will prevent waste and protect correla- |

tive rights.

(7) That during the one-year period in which this order

will be in effect, the applicant should gather all available

information relative to drainage and recoverable reserves in the
subject pocl.

(8) That this case sh@ﬁi& be reopened at an examiner hear-
ing in October, 1963, at which time thé applicant should be !

prepared to prove by a preponderance aof the evidenqp“why the

T
subject pool should not ke developed on 40-acrelunits.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classgified

Fn an oil pool for Wolfcamp production, is hereby ¢reated and

-~
~ueg 19N

i “afed as the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool, comprising the

following-described acreage:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
i Section 14: §S/2 sSw/4

! Section 15: SE/4 SE/4

Section 22: E/2 NE/4

! Section 23: NW/4

; (2) That temporary special rules and regulations for the

North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, are hereby

‘promulgated as follows, effective November 1, 1962.

l
I
x
f
]
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AHe 2

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS

: FOR THE
g i - _NORTH BAGLEY-WOLFCAMP POOL

g RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the North

%Bagley—Wolfcamp Pool or in the Wolfcamp formation within one mile

e e ﬂd AT

e L.

4

- g 1of the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool, and not nearer to or within
t

iithe limits of apother designated Wolfcamp-fgb‘pool, shall be
1spaced, drilled, operated, and prorated in accordance with the
'Special Rules and Requlations hereinafter set forth.

RULE 2. Each well completed or recompleted in the North
Baglayv-Wolfcamp Pool shall be located on a€'xitfewag—8&.

Acresr—meore—er—3ess, which consists of the N/2, 5/2, §/2, or wWs2Z

o~

P vl

of a single governmental quarter section; Zi%bvided, however, that)
- 54& ——

N . j
R ////,r“ﬁﬁiaggﬁﬁ’contained herein shall be construed as prohibiting the

drilling of a well on each of the quarter-quarter sections in the )
: | f
. !.éo -acre’ unit . /

}5' RULE 3. Each well projected to or completed in the North

by T pradin

<

Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool shall be located within 150 feet of the

center of either quarter-qdérter section in the B80-acre unit

7

lwell which was drilling to or completed in the North Bagley-

Pool prior to November 1, 1962, is granted an &xCTp—

, nobope )T Fe f

tion to the well location requiremerts of this rule.

RULE 4. For good cause shown, the Secretary-Director may

7

grant an exception to the requirements.o Rule 2 without notice
G Koo btar ~L£L4lﬂhmn.,dudgl

and hearing whea—-the application[is or a non—stquard unit
. , 52,52¢a14

icomprising a single quarter-quarter section or lot operatoré

loffsetting the proposed non-standard unit eshedd-be notified of ;hei

@v&w “"‘m‘
egistered or cert%fied mai%’ aad—the—az;::Z;tdqu i

!
i
i

!
H
;){ L e o3
{
i
T
|
)

% after a period of 30 daysg
i 7
‘no offset operator has entered an objection to the formation of ;
i . A
fsuch non-standard unit.

H

%% The allowable assigned to any such non-standard ﬁ‘

‘unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable in the

t
by

%ﬁorth Bagley-Woll camp Pool as the acreage in such non-standard

anit bears to 80 acres.

7
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RULE 5. Am=86-aexe- proration unit [do-thrvueh—Sl-acsess 1in |

‘the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool shall be assigned an 80-acre pro-

portional factor of 4.00 for allowable purposes, and in the event %

there is more thzn one well on an 80-acre proration unit, the
operator may produce the allowable assigned to the unit from said
wells in any proportion.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

That all operators who propose to dedicate 80 acres to a

well in the Nortli Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool must file an amended Com-

by November 1, 1962,

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

That this case shall be reopened at an exasjner hearing in
October, 1963, at which time the applicant/éhall ppear and show’
causé why the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool should not be developed
on 40-acre proration units. | |

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the entry

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.




EXHIBITS FOR CASE NO. 2659
%

& CABOT CORPORATION'S APPLIZATION
i e o S AN —

NEW POOL AND 80-ACRE SPACING
—_a T OU-ALRE SPACING

CABOT CORPORATION

HUMBLE-STATE NO, 1

.
&

, BEFORE EXAMINER NUTTER

i,

CONSE

FYATION COMMISSION

LRV 4]

EXHIZIT NO.
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ERE ~ WELL HISTORY
' WOL.FCAMP FORMATION

CABOT CORPORATION
HUMBLE-STATE NO, 1

Location: 660' FNL and 330' FWL of Section 23, T11S, R33E,
Lea County, New Mexico
Total'Depth: 9535'
; Production String: 5-1i/Z" casing sei at 535" .
Drill Stem Test: Wolfcamp formation tested from.8635' to 8711'

& Open 2 hours., Gas to surface in 4 minutes, gauged
i 1,250 MCF. O0il to surface 5 minutes after shut-in
for final pressure. Reversed out 2000' oil and
gas-cut mud. Recovered 150' heavy oil and gas-cut
r mud and 30' oil,

. - . Initial shut-in pressure

3094 psig/3C min,

- _ Initial flow pressure - 767 psig
B Final flow pressure - 453 psig
‘ Final shut-in pressure - 2962 psig/45 min.
Sy
Perforations: Initial - 9446° to 9452' (Upper Penn)

Final -~ B8668'to 8679'and 8684' to 8689' (Wolfcamp)

Formation Treatment: Upper Penn formation 9446' to 9452 - acidized 1000 gals,

Wolfcamp formation 8668' to 8679' - 1,500 gals. mud acid.

Potential Tests: *On August 10, 1962 flowed 238 BO and 102 BW on 24/64"
choke with flowing casing pressure of 1000 psig and
flowing tubing pressure of 600 psig. GOR 1750/1..
Gravity 49° API for Upper Penn perforations 9446' to
9452',

*This zone abandoned on September 4, 1962 because
of high water production. .

El
5.
(3
%

On September 10, 1962 flowed 156 BO, 0 BW, on 11/64"
choke with flowing tubing pressure of 1400 psig.

GOR 1315/1. Gravity 50°API. Producing from Wolfcamp
perforations 8668' to 8679' and 8684' to 8689°.

Infitial Reservoir ,
Pressure: 3112 psig @ 8600°.
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CHLUMBERGER WELL SURVEYING o
5 Houston. Texas ¥ L
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~ o1L RECOVERY CALCULATIONS
“OLFCAHP ?ORHATION
CABOT CORPORATIO“
'ﬂUHBLE‘STATE NO. 1
"i\'\
9 ""g Reservoil volume calculation®
Assumed porosity 5.7%
- K Water Saturation 20%
"1 B Net Pay - 76 feet
4 _ Rrecovery rFacr.or 30% of oil in place
oil in Place ’5Bbls[A¢re Fooi) -
5 (7758 Bbl/Ac.FE) .05 - 0:29 1) T 195.5 BbL/ACFE:
= Recoverable 0oil ngllAcre Foot)
{195.5 ap1/Ac.FEe) 0.3 = 5g.7 Bbl/AcFE
- oil in Place ppl/Acre
(195.5 b1 /ac.Fr) (28 gr.) 5,083 sbl/Acre
’ Recaﬁerable o1l (Bbl Acre
(5,083 gb1/Acre) (0:30) © | 1,525 BbL/AcTe
: 40 acxes 80 acres
011 in Place; PP1E’ 553,220 406, 640
gecoversble Oils bbls. 61,000 122,000




RESERVOIR ROCK AND FLUID PROPERTIES

M

WOLFCAMP FORMATION

CABOT CORPORATION
HUMBLE-STATE NO. 1

Depth of Fc;rmation, feet ' 8670

Gross Pay, ‘feet’ 5% <

Net Pay, feet ‘ 26

: Porosity, percent (from Sonic Log) 5.7%

Water Saturation, percent (assumed) 20%

- " Original Reservoir Pressure, psig : o 3112

§ . Saturation Pressure, psig 2700

m Reservoir Tanf:erature, OF ) 159
Gas in Solution, cubic‘ feet per barrel 1315

. Formation Volume Factor, bbl/bbl 1.81

011 Viscosity, cp. A, o.18

011 Gravity, °API ’ 50

z
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COMPARISON OF ROCK AND FLUID PROPERTIES

NORTH ANDERSON RANCH WOLFCAMP POOL VS, HUMBLE-STATE NO, 1
WOLFCAMP FORMATION

Type Data

Depth of Precducing Formation, feet
Gross Pay, feet
Net Pay, feet

Porosity, percent

Water Saturatiom, percent
Permeability, md.
Productivity Index

Original Reservoir Pr;ssure, psig

“'Saturation Pressure; psig-

SeLS;rise
Original Gas in Solutiom, cu.ft /obl
Reservoir Temperature, °F
Formaticn Yolume Factor, bbl/bbl
0il Viscosity, cp.

~0il Gravity, CAPL

Nérth Anderson
Ranch
Wolfcamp Pool

9950
80-100

17-64

9.6
25
5-100
0.458

3600+
3435
1833
140
1.96
0.225
41.7

Cabot Corporation

Humble-State
No. 1

8670
56

2&
pegel

5.7

20 (est.)
0.5 (from DST)

3112
2700 .

1315

159
1.81
0.18

50



KEUFFEL & ESSER CO.
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DRILLING ECONCMICS
- WOLFCAMP FORMATION

CABOT CORPORATION _
HUMBLE-STATE NO. 1 cT

: 40 acres 80 acres 7 ' )
i
3 i Income
; ) .
1. Recoverable Oil, bbls 61,000 122,000
Lo 2. Operator's Net Recoverable 0il, bbls :
. (7/8 X 1) 53,375 106, 750
| 3. Operator's Income, ($2.92*% X 2) $155,855 - $311,710
% Cost¥** i
%: 1. Drilling and Completing Humble-State #1 $154, 112%%%  © : 3
j 2, Flow Line and Tack Battery 11,369 (est.) '
: _ Total Investment o $165,481 ]
y

* Crude price including casinghead gas = $3,08 less taxes
= $2,92/bbl

*%* Does not include operating costs and income taxes.

*¥% Includes cost of trying to couzplete in Upper Penn formatiom.
Estimated average well cost will probably be closer to $135,000,




No. 28-63

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - OCTOBER 9, 1963

9:00 A. M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE LUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, examiner, or Daniel S. Nutter
as alternate examiner:

CASE 2888: (Continued from the September 4, 1963 examiner hearirng)

Application of the British American 0Oil Producing Company for a unit
agreement, Lea Coutity, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled
‘cause, seeks approval of the Jaimat Deep Unit Area comprising 10,565.31
acres of State land in Townships 21 and 22 Scuth, Range 35 East, Lea
County, New Mexico. :

CASE 2903: (Continued from the September 25, 1963 examiner hearing)

Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for a dual com-
pletion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks approval of the dual completion (conventional) of its Gulf State
Well No. 1, located in Unit F of Section 20, Township 17 South, Range
36 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to produce oil from the Double-A Abo
Pool and an undesignated Lower Leonard pool through parallel strings

of tubing.

‘,4fQA§EW29Q7: (Continued from the September 25, 1963 examiner hearing)

Application of Penroc Oil Corporation for compulsory pooling, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order force-pooling all mineral interests in the Indiau Hills-Upper
Pennsylvanian Gas Pool underlying Secticn 19, Township 21 South, Range
24 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 2908: {Continued from the Szptember 25, 1963 examiner hearing)

Application of Penroc 0il Corporation for compulsory pooliﬁg, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
order force-pooling all mineral interests in the Morrow Section of
the EFennsylvanian formation underlying Section 19, Township 21 South,
Range 24 East, Indian Hills Field, Eddy Cocunty, New Mexico.

CASE 2910: (Continued from the September 25, 1963 examiner hearing)

Application of Big (6) Drilling Company for extension of an existing
oil pool and special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks the extension of the Scharb Bone
Spring Oil Pool to comprise the W/2 of Section 5, all of Section 6,

and the N/2 of Section 7, Township 19 South, Range 35 East, Lea County,
New Mexico, and for special rules therefor, including 80-acre spacing
and proration units to comprise any two contiguous 40-acre tracts, and
for fixed well locations,



~

CASE 2911: In the"matter of the hearing called by the Oil Corniservation Commission
on its own motion to permit Francis L. Harvey & Capital Counsellors
and all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the
Francis L. Harvey & Capital Counsellors Bunce-Federal Well No. 1,
located 1586 feet from the North line and 1503 feet from the East
line of Section 19, Township 29 North, Range 10 West, San Juan County,
New Mexico, should not be plugged in accordance with a Commission-
approved plugging .program.

CASE 2912: In the matter of the hearing called by the Oil Conservation Commission
: - on its own motion to permit Tamanaco Oil Company and all other interest-
i ed parties to appear and show cause why the Tamanaco El Poso Ranch Well
: No. 11, located 680 feet from the South iine and 2080 feet from the
West line of Section 11; the Tamanaco Pound Ranch Well Nc. 14 located
740 feet from the North line and 1850 feet from the West line of Sec-
tion 14, and the Twanaco Pound Ranch Well No. 27 located 330 feet
from the North iine and 1501 feet from the East line of Section 27,
all in Township 28 North, Range 1 East, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico,
should not be plugged in accordance with a Commission-approved plugging
program.

)

L Mo bt e e e oate et e

CASE 2913+ Application of Gulf Oil Corporation for a non-standerd gas proration

v unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the agbove-styled cause,

v seeks approval of a 280 acre non-standard gas proration unit comprising
: the NW/4, W/2 NE/4 and NW/&4 SE/4 of Section 29, Township 23 South,
Range 37 East, Jalmat Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated
to its C E LaMunyon Well No. &, located in Unit D of said Section 29.

CASE 2660: {Reopened) In the matter of Case No. 2660 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-2348, which order established temporary 80-
acre proration units for the Middie Lane-Penmsylvanian Poel, lea County.
New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested partles may appear

H and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre pro-

ration units.

A e

CASE 2678: (Reopened) In the matter of Case No. 2678 being reopened pursuant to pro-
' visions of Order No. R-2359, which order established temparary 160-
acre proration units for the East Saunders Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested
parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed
///// on 40-acre proration units.

At

<</ CASE 2659: (Reopened) In‘the matter of the Case No. 2659 being reopened pursuant to
the provisions of Order No. R-2347, which order established temporary
80-acre proration units for the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea Courity,
New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested parties may appear
and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre pro-
ration units.

CASE 2658: (Reopened) In the iin zter of Case 2658 being reopened pursuant to the pro-
visions of Order No. R-2346, which order established temporary 80-acre




No. 28-63

CASE 2914:

CASE 2915:

proration units for the North Bagley-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested parties
may appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-
acre proration units.

Application of Humble 0il & Refining Company for an exception to Rule
107 (d) 1, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to produce oil from the Gallup formation through
4%-inch casing without tubing from its Navajo Tribe Tract 12 Well No.

-1, located in Unit B of Section 19, Township 29 North, Range 15 West,

San Juan County, New Mexico.

Applicetion of Franco Westernm 0il Company for'a“unit~egreement, Eddy
County, New Mexixo. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks appfbvé
al of the South Seven Rivers Unit Area comprising 4,480 acres, moie or
less, of State, Federal and Fee lands in Township 20 South, Ranges 24
end 25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.
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October 28 Examiner Hearing

CASE 2910 (Reopened):
In the matter of Case No. 2910 being reopened pursuant to the provi-
sions of Order No., R-2589, which order established 80-acre spacing
units for the Scharb-Bone Springs Oil Poonl, Lea County, New Mexico,
for a period of one year. All interested parties may appear and

- show cause why said pcol should not be developed on 40-acre spacing

- units, -

8 ! <;;\ CASE 2659 (Reopeneg) L .
et T ' In the matter of Case No. 2659 being reopened pursuant to the provi-
i sicns of Order No. R-2347-A, which continued the original order
establishing 80-acre proration units for the North Bagley-Wolfcamp o Sia s
- ‘ - ~ Pool; Lea County, New Mexico, for an add1t1ona1 year. All interested
i partiss may sppcéar and 5LiGW cause why said ‘pool should not be developed

n 40-acre proration units.

CASE 2904 (Reopened): . ’
In the matter of Case No. 2904 bteing reopened pursuant to the pro-
visions of Order No. R-2576, which Jtder establ.shed temporary 80-
acre spacing units for the Flying "M" Abo 0il Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested parties may
appear and shliow cause why said pool shotild not be developed on 40-
acre spacing units.

CASE 2678 (Reopened): {
In the matter of Case No. 2678 being reopened pursuart to the pro- i
visions of Order No. R-2359-A, which continued the original order : <
establishing 160-acre proration units for the East Saunders Permo- i
Pennsylvanian .Paol; Laa County, New Mexico, for an additional year. :
All interested parties may appear and show cause why said pool should §
not be developed on 40-acre proration units. ;

CASE ‘3136: Application of William A. and Edward R. Hudson for expansion of a
waterflood project and for certain unorthodox locations, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled cause, seek authority to
expand their Maljamar Grayburg-San Andres Waterflood Project by the
drilling of three injection wells at unorthodox locations not more
than 100 feet nor closer than 25 feet to the Northeast corner of Units
H, M and P of Section 24, Township 17 South ,Range 31 East, Eddy
County, New Mexico. A4pplicants further seek‘authorxty to convert from
oil production to water injection their Puckett "A" Well No. 26 lo-
cated in the Southeast corner of Unit D and Wells Nos. 27 and 28 lo- ;
cated in the Northwest corners of Units K and C, respectlvely, all in ;

« said Section 24. -

CASE 3137: Application of Southern Union Production Company for an unorthodox lo-
cation, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to complete its Navajo Indian Well No. & at an
unortiiodox location in the Blanco Mesaverde Pool 1700 feet from the
North line and 910 feet from the West line of Section 6, Township 26
North, Range 8 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

CASE 2660 (Reopened):
In the matter of Case No. 2660 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R-2348-A, which continued the original order establishing
80-acre proration units for the Middle Lane-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico, for an additional year. All interested parties may
appear and show cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre
proration units,
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Docket No. 29-64

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - OCTOBER 28, 1964

9 A. M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examlner, or Elvis
A, Utz, Alternate Examiner:

CaSE 3113:

“'r

(Continued from the September 30, 1964 Examiner Hearing).
Application of BCO, Inc. for a unit agreement, San Juan and Rio Arriba

~Counties; New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, -seeks
" approval of the Escrito Gallup Pool Unit Area comprising 3123.88 acres,

 more or less, of State and Federal lands in Township 24 North, Ranges

CASE 3114:

CASE 3131:

CASE 3132:

CASE 3133:

CASE 3134:

CASE_3135:

.. 7 and 8 West, San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico.

(Continued from the September 20, 1964 Examiner Hearing).

Application of BCO, Inc. for a waterflood project, San Juan and Rio
Arriba Counties, MNew Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in the Escrito
Gallup Oil Pool in its Escrito Unit Area by the injection of water
into the Gallup formation through three wells located in Sections 17
and 18, Township 24 North, Range 7 West, and Section 12, Township

24 North, Range 8 West, San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico.

Application of Texstar recroleum Company for a unit agreement,
McKinley County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above- styled cause,
seeks approval of the Hospah Unit Area comprising 1160 acres, more
or less, of State and Fee lands in Townships 17 and 18 North, Ranges
8 and 9 West, Hospah Pool, McKinley County, New Mexico.

Application of Texstar Petroleum Company for a waterflood project,
McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

'seeks authority to institute a waterflood project in the Hospah Pool

in its Hospzh Unit Area, by the 1nJect10n of water into the Hospah Sand
through 8 wells located in Section 1, Township 17 Morth, Range 9 West,
and Section 36, Township 18 North, Range 9 West, MbKinley County,

New Mexico.

Application of George W. Strake for a unit agreement, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of
the Hackberry Deep Unit Area comprising 3,832.60 acres, more or less,
of Federal and State lands in Townships 19 and 20 South, Ranges 30
and 31 East, Eddy County,:New Mexico.

Application of Lone Star Producing Company for a non-standard location,
Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to deepen its Federal Weii No. 1-D and complete same

'in the South Prairie-Atoka Gas Pool. Said well is 660 feet tfrom the

North and East lines of Jection 29, Township B South, Range 36 East,
Roosevelt County, New Mexico, at a non-standard location for said gas
pool.

Application of Lone Star Producing Company for a non-standard unit and

a non-standard location, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in

the above-styled cause, seeks approval of a 160-acre non-standard gas
proration unit comprising the SW/4 of Section 21, Township 8 South,

Range 36 East, South Prairie Atoka Gas Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico.
Said unit to be dedicated to applicant's Federal Well No. 1-B at a non-
standard location for said pool 660 feet from the South and West lines

of said Sectiorn 21,
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DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER

General Court Reporting Service

Suite 1120 Simms Building

Phone 243-6601

Albuguerque, New Mexico

PAGE 2

BEFORE TEE
OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION
santa Fe, New Mexico
October 9, 1963

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

case No. 2659 being reopened pursuant to
the provisions of Order No. R-2347, which
order established temporary 80-acre
proration units for the North Babley-
wolfcamp Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for
a period of ons year. &
Case No. 2658 being reopened pursuant to tho
provh:lonn of Order No. R-2346.

CASE NO. 2659
& 2658

- W W W P W N S P

Pw

BEFORE;: MR. ELVIS A, UTZ, EXAMINER

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
MR. UTZ: Case 2659. ‘
MR. DURRETT: In the Matter of the Case No. 2659 being

reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2347.

MR. BRATTON: If the Examiner please, Howard Bractton

on behalf of the applicant. We have one witness.

(witness sworn)
MR. BRATTON: If the Examiner please, could we consider

also at the same time 26587

MR. UTZ: It is the same area.

®




DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER

Ganeral Court Reporting Service

Suite 1120 Simms Building

Phone 243-6601 “

Albuquerque, New Mexico

PAGE 3

‘the exhibits in the original case be considered a part of the case

MR. BRATION: Same area and two different formations.
I believe we could probably consolidate the testimony in them pretﬂy
sasily.

MR. UTZ: We will consclidate 2659 and 2658. X don't
know why we qot‘them turned arcund therxe. Por the purpo:e’ﬂof
testimony, only. - N

| MR. BRATTON: If the Examiner please, we will take a
1Sk &t 4650 first, the‘uppor Punnnyivanian. if fhat would be
satisfactory.

MR. UTZ: All right, sir.

MR. BRATTON: If the Examiner please, we would ask that

on rehearing, and actually, we would refer to them substantially .
throughout the testimony.

Mn, UTZ2: Do you have additional data,insofar as this

pos) iz coacermed, in addition to what you had in the original hearing?

MR. BRATTON: Yes, we do, unfortunately.

KR. UT2: And the data contained in this, in those
exhibits in the first hearing will still be proven to be correct?

MR. BRATTON: Yes, it will be supplemented, I believe.

MR. UTZ: We will recognize the exhibits in the first

case as a part of the record in this case.

W. M. SARGENT, JR.

called as a witness herein, having been first duly sworn on oath,

@.J




- PAGE 4

’wa. cxaminod and testIfled as foyl 1lows;

EXMINATION

_ Q w.ll.l you state your hame, by whom you are employed

~
M and in what: capacity?

- S
;2' A w.om, Sargent, Jr., cabot Corporation, Petroleunm
N

- S| Enginesr, L : o
£ - -
'55 Q  Have you nr-"h::.q testified boforo this Cormissions

A Yes, sir, 1 hava.
Q Did you testify before the Commission in connection with
the original cases?

A T Ala,

roice

i
S and CROWNOVER

General Cours Reporting S,

Q Referring to your Exhibit Number One, 1nthe original

CRse, Mr. sargent,
A2 This will be the one in 2658, marked on the front.

A’lmquerque, New Mexico

g .

Q Now, that reflese: the one woll that was completed in
the Upper Pcnn.ylvanim &t the time of the lagt hoarihg; is that

cor:oct.?

A Yes,

DEARNLEY, MEIER WILEIN

Q ALl righe, g4y, Now, has th:re been another well

Suite 1120 Simmg Builliyn

": Cuplated in the Upper Pennsylvanian since that time?

n} A Yes, there has.

”: Q@ Where is that wel) located?

i A Cabot 's State i Number One in the Northwest of the No

east of Section 22‘.




DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNCVER

General Court Reporting Service

Suite 1120 Simms Building

Phonz 243-60001

Albuquerque, New Mexico

PAGE 5

G That ia =n E_I_ngonllmcfll‘,s O“Eﬂ‘ 3,6,,“51“ est o he

that correct?
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A Yes, sir.

Q Have there been any other wells completed in the Upper
Penﬁ-ylvanihn in this pool?

A  Yes, sir. The five wells which have been drilled in
£thiz peocl,all five of them have been completed at one time iﬁthe
Upper Penn. Three of them were abandoned because of excessive
water production and recempleted in the Wolfcamp fo:matiﬁn.

Q So, that you have actually two completed producing vellﬁ
1§'tht Upperx éannsylVaniiﬁ?

A Yes.

Q Where are the cther three wells that could not be com-
’plcted and produced due to water?

a They are Section 23, in the Northwest of the Northwest,
Southwest of the Northwest and the Northwest of the Southwest, all
in Section 23.

Q ¥Would you go th?ough that slowly?

A It is Cabot's Humble State Number One well in the
Morthwest Quarter of the Northwest Quarter of Section 23, Cabot's
State M Number One well, in the Southwest of the Northwest Quarter
of Section 23, and Cabot‘'s John R. Thompson Number One well in the
Morthwest of the éouthu.st of 23.

Q All right, sir. And all of those had to be very

inmediately abandoned because of water production; is that correcti

.,
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A Yes, that iz sorrect, very shiortly adter completion.

Q  Now, turning to your Cabot M well, »whon was that com-
pleted?

A The “M" well was completed in January, 1963.

All right, sir. And your discovery well, the Dallas

o

'62. I beg your pardon. '62,yes.

All right, sir. Wwhat was the original reservoir preasu#-'

[ &)

in the Dallas well?
A 3,242 PSIG at 9100 feet.
Q What was your pressure obtained in the "M" well?

e d ag - DSAR Lo o
A Phe prassura ~n FPehruawe £, 12€3, 3t 2100 ifssc was

2,486,
Was that your coring depth?

A At 9100 feet. Surface elevations’ being approximately
the same.

Q All right, sir. 8o, that you had a2 draw down of how
nﬁny pounds pressure during that perioé of thﬂe?

A 756 pounds.

Q All right, sir. Wwhat has happened to your production

in these two wells?

A These wells, the Dallas well from the date of complcticﬂ

,WWMM% , produced

®
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at top allowable., And July, this well fell rather sharply from
top allowable and since tﬁat«time has continued to decline atra
rate, a rather'-toep rate.

Q What are those figures from, say, June on?

A June p?oductian on the Dallas was 5,269 barrels. Jule
production, 5;371 barrels. August production, 1,541 barrels,
September production. 977 barrels. As you can see, we have lost
some 4300 barrels in four months.

Q All right.

MR. UTZ;: Give me those first two months.

Pecamn oom o B r 4.1 s
vune was 5,26%. July,

,,:”

MR. UTZ: Thank you.
A Our State M Number One well begin producing in January,
1963, and produced at top allowable through May of 1963, at which

‘time the well began to decline, at approximately the same rate

one month.

Q (By Mxr. Bratton) what were the figures on it?

A In May, the "M" produced 5,369 barrels. June, 3,450
barrels. July, 1.419 barrels. August, 2,279 barrels, and
September, 1,512 barrels. I might add in late July we did attempt
& workover on the "M” well, and managed to riaise thevproduction
slightly. ﬁowever.‘it didn't hold.

Q To what do you attribute this rapid decrease in pro-

duction?

evidenced by the Dallas well, although preceding it by appraxinatcﬁy
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A I attribute it to depleﬁion of the reservolir.

Q Turn to your Exhibit Number One in the instant case.
Is that substantially your economic analysis?

A The economic analysis is shown at the bottom of the pag#,
yes. |

Q  All right. Kow, are these based on your information
froﬁ»both wells and best estimate you can make out of them?

A Yes, sir, they are.

Q Actually, our present rate of decline of these wells,
is there any possibility of the "M" well reaching an 80,000 barrel
production?

A’ Apparently nog._;

What is the total production to date on it?
The "M" has produced 32,168 barrels through September.

And your Dallas well?

» O » ©

It has produced 65,431 barrels througk September.

Q It was completed approximately seven months prior to the
"M" well?

A Yes, sir.

Q Therefore, would you anticipate that it might make a
little more than the 80,000 barrels you anticipate in your analysi+
and your "M" well would make considerably less?

A It is possible. yes.

Q All right. Therefore, your analysis there would be

an a age?

®
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A Yes. Possibly a little or the bright side.

Q Is there any possibility of economically developing
further wells in this pool on a 40 acre spacing pattern?
Aonon o

(X3 3% @

Q In your opinion, are these wells draining in excess of
40 acres?

A Yes, I believe they are,

Q In your opinion, is this just a very limited reservoir

in the Upper Pennsylvanian?

A It is.

Q Mr. Sargent, what has happened to your gas-oil ratioces?

A Gas-oil ratioes have reacted as from a solution gas
drive reserxvoir., As the pressures have fallen, the ga-~oil ratioo+
have increased aceordingly; Also increased rather iharply with the
decline in production.

Q Is there any possibility recompleting either of these
wells in the Wolfcamp?

A Yes, sir. The Dallas has the wWolfcaxp zone present.
The "M" well did not have the Wolfcamp.

Q So that you can comne kack up and try this, the Dallas .
well, on the Wolfcamp?

A Yes.

Q But, the "M" well is just going to have to recover

what  little it can out of the Upper Penn?

A That is correct,

®
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Q Are there any other dry holes In the Uppeér Penn in |

this area, Mr. Sargent?
A Yes, sir. The Williamson Guy State Number One.
Q where is that located?

A It is in the Northwest of the Northeast Quarter of

Section 22. It was 4ry in the Pemsylvanian and Wolfcamp, Devonian
The dry hole shown in the Southwest of the Northeast of Section 22.

the Sinclair One State, was a dry hole, However, they did not test

the Pennsylvanian section in this particular zone. We do not know

whether it is productive, or not.

Q This further substantiates your view that this is a very

1imited reservoir ani that thea§ wells are draining, or have
drained a very substantial portion of it? -

A Yes, sir.

Q Is thez~ anything you care ¢c coint out in connection
with your economic analysis and the reservoir information upon
which it is based?

A In the original hearing we indicated there were two
zones in the Upper Pemnsylvanian. And these economics are based
upon the combined recovery from thg two zones. We have only pro-
duced this one zone primarily, becsuse the lower of the two zones

is heavily water productive. And would be strictly a salvage

operation to go back into at this time. Possibly on the "M", when

it is completely depleted, the upper of the two zones, ve will

attempt to pump it to see what characteristics the lower zone has

T~
T/
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and whether it will economically produce oil.

Q Youwould not anticipate that on the Dallas then?

A Possibly we may on all of these wells, once the
primary producing zones are depleted. We may go back into the low#t
zone if it proves economically feasible.

Q Is there anything else you care to point out in
connection with the hearing on the Upper Pennsylvanian Pool?

A Only that these are Pennsylvanian zones whiéh ;¥e very
similar to the zones produéiné"in the South Lane Pool, some three,
four or five miles east-northeast of this area, which were :cccntlﬁ
granted permanent 80 acre spacing rules.

Q In your opinion, can one well in this pool efficiently
and econocmically drain.eo acres?

A Yes, sir.

Q In your opinion, would the drilling of wells on less
than 80 acres result in economic waste?

A Yes, sir. One would be foolhardy to do so.

Q All right.

MR, BRATTON: I believe we have nothing further on the

Upper Pennsylvanian, if the Examiner wo.ld want to examine on it

at this time, sir. >
* * & N
EXAMINATION
BY MR, UTZ:

Q All right, sir. Mr. Sargent, the proof that you have

®
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here, unlcsg I am missing something, that one well would drain
more than 80 acres, is tnat this Number One well, the Dallas
well, has already drained or recovered 65,000, and you have
calculated only 40,000 reserve under a 40 acre tract?

A Yes, sir.

Q Other than that, you- -

A Well, I would point out the pressure difference between
the initial pressure on the Dallas and the initial pressure on the
State "M", There was some 700‘pounda difference there.

Q That is the radius of drainage in excess of 80 acres?

A Yes, sir.
,,,,, B ¢ Insofar as you know, does Cabot have any intention of
drilling any more Penn wells in that area?

A Not at the present time. ¥c have- - we are not
planning on drilling more wells. We have been trying to interest
same of our offset operators in offsetting some of our acreage.
However, we haven't been very successful in this. Based on what
information we have nor we would not drill any more welis. It
is too slim, 1 would say possibly if the South Lane Pool extended
west so that we could drill in Section 14, then, we may drill in
there. But, this would be a pool separate from where we arxe,
separate by fault, some six or seven foot displacement.

MR, UTZ: Any questions of the witness?

®
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EXAMINAT ION
BY MR. DURRETT:
| Q Yes, I have got a gquestion or two., Mr. Sargent, I am
a little confused on one or two things. Wwhat did you say the
accumulative barrels were on Well Number Onéé»f»'
_ A" 65.431 barrels as of September 30th.

Q And that is the one that is dropping off very rapidly:
is that coxrxect? |

A Yes, sir.

a But, you think that by the time it geti ddwﬂméé where 14
has very littlas prodﬁction that you have made your original
calculated 80,000 barrels?

A Very possibly, plus we may recover some oil from the
lower of the two zones in the Pennsylvanian. This would bring
that total up to pretty close to the 80,000,

Q Now, what is this Mary Ellen Dallas well capable of
making right now?

A Apparently it is not capable of making more than 35
barrels a day. September production amounted to‘§17 barrels.

Q So, it can't really make a tup unit allowable for 40
acres, can it?

A No, sir. cannot.

Q As far as allowable is concerned, aond the production

you would recover wouldn'‘t make any difference whether the 80 acre

|_order was retained, or you went back to 407
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A ot unless the lower zone proved to be better than we
think it is on pump test. We don't know what it can do on a
pumping test. When it was completed originally, it was flowing.

Q what about that otherx weli. what is the capability of i¢?

A The “M" apparently is about- - in September. it
averaged 50 barrels a day.

Q So, it conld still make a little more, at least, than
a normal 40 unit allowable? -

.A No, sir. No. Normal 40 acres, it would be about 130,
barrels a day.

| MR. BRATTON: Depth fnctof. ]

Q (By Mx. Dufrettx) So, it can't make it either, really?

A No, sir. No, sir. Neither one of these wells can mikc
top for 80 or 40 acre allowable at the current time.

MR. DURRETT: Thank you.

MR. UTZ: Any other questions? You may proceed.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, BRATTOMN:
Q Turn then to the Exhibit Number One in the original

hearing on the wWolfcamp zone. Now, at the time of that, you had
the one well in the Norihwest of the Northwest of 23 completed in
the Wolfcamp; is that correct, sir?

A Yes, sir.

& And I believe right at the time of the hfaring, just

®
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tely preceding it, you completed one 1n the Jouthwest of

immedia

the Northweat of 237

A Yes, sir, that is correct. I believe it was just- -

just after the hearing last year.
Q Now, what other wells have been completed in the
Wolfcamp and what other attempts at compieticns Lave there been?

A The oniy othar well completed in the Wolfcamp Qas our
Don Thompson Number One in the Northwest of the Séuthwest Quarter
of section 23. This is the only other well completed in the
ﬁblfcamp and in which a try has been made to complete in the
Wolfcamp.

Q All right. There have been ho other attempts at
completions in the Wolfcamp?

A No, sir, just these three wells.

v uave there been any other dry holes driiled in the
Wolfcamp, or where tha Wolfcamp was absent?

A Yes, sir. Our State "M" Number One in tﬁé Northwest
cf the Northeast of\Section 23. ‘The Wolfcamp zone in this well
was cored and was at this time impermeable. The williamaonhcuy
state Number One in the Northwest of the Northeast Quarter of Sec-
tion 23 was dry in the Wolfcamp, and as far as we Know, the Sin-
clair well in the Southwest of the Northeast Quarter of Section
22 was dry in the Wolfcamp.

Q Now, so that leaves a line running north and south

| _where there is apparently potential wolfcamp production:; is that

®©
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correct?
a Yes, sir.
Q All right. What has been the performance and what is

it aince with regard to your three Wolfcamp wells, Mr. Sargent?

A The perféiménce of these wells has been good gg date,
The Humble State Well has producea a totaiTOf 52,125 barreis‘
through September, and is currently still producing at top
allowable. Out State "M" Number One well has produced 33,840
barrels through September, and is still producing at to§ allowable|

MR, UTz:v How much was that?

A 33,840, _

MR. UTZ: What was the otﬁe; one?

A 52,125, The Thompson well has produced a total of
11.649 barrels through September. and ies 2 margiial well at the
current time.

Q (By Mr. B-atton) Is that the third well you drilled?

A Yes, sir.

Q In the Wolfcamp. What is the currént total production?

A Apparently producing 20 barrel;’of oll per day.

é All right, sir. VNow. what do ybu base your permeability
and porosity on; is that on the information from the Thompson

well?

A Yes, sir. This is the information from a core in the

Thompson well,

MR. U?z; Where is the Thompson well located?

®
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A& It iz in the Northwest of the Southwest of 23,
irmediately south of our State "M° One does not show on the map yo*

have there, sir.

s tne southern most of the three

<
>
-
i
er
[

] All right. &And it is the poorest producing well of the
three by all odds?

A | Yes, sir, it is.

C And the information, your range cf permeability on
here is from ie?

A Yes, it is.

Q Now, did you- -

MR. UTZ: I don't believe we have one of thosb\exhibitl.
MR, BRATTOR: 1 am soxry. Excuse ne.

Q (By Mr. Bratton) Mr. Sargent, what are you coming be-
fore the Commission on at this time, insofar as this wWolfcamp
formation is concerned? Do you have drainage information, or is
it strictly cconomics? vWhat is your situation ané what are you
requesting and why?

A Well, we are requesting permanent establishment of
temporary rules granted last year under this hearing, and however,
we are pasing it on economics more than drainage information as.

we actually have none. We have no pressure history as-ﬁuch. to

|_show that there ia drsinage over 80 acres., Our wells are not

®
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spaced on &n’ 80 acre dralnage pattern either., The economics of
t he wolfcamp are break even without operating cost on 40 acre
- specing. And this is assuming a rather good recovery for a

solution gaa drive reservoir of the 30 percent. 80 acre spacing

§§ would allow us to make a small profit on these wells.
L g g‘ Q why don‘t you have a pressure information on that ‘r’nougpwon |
’ ‘i o § well, My, Sargent?
; Eg Ef A The Thompson well was, as I said, in the other hearing,
,? Ea ol Was originally completed in the Upper Pennsylvanian formation, |
7 . Q :
; E)g 3 § which went}to watexr rapidly. Wwas rgcompleted in an Upper‘ wWelfcamp
f ": Ui r% | Z§ zone, which was not present and the Humble State, or Stace "M"
B _— EE ‘§ ¢ wells,this zone within a week after ccmpletion died, eitler
§ % §: becgule it was depleted, or for some reason unknown to us. 2fter
; % 5 % much expense of workovers, the well finally was completed in the
fu §§ § wolfcamp zone which producing to the north. This zone is not as
AU
- g © 4§ well developed as the Wolfcamp zone in the Humble State, or state
': o~ ;E "M» wellg,as evidenced by his production characteristics and the
- Eg § fact that the drillstem test on this zone initially was not near
‘; Eé. EE as productive as\the Humble State wells. |
R E % Q Are you afraid to fool around with the well any more
, - ;*:; after all the trouble you had with it?
S a Yes, sir. We were afraid. We had perforated and

squeezed numerous times and we were not sure even when we recom-

pleted it that we had a completely successful squeezé on the Upper

m‘

* &
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e Xt Fhis ¥ima, would you 3

wﬁlls in the wWolfcamp?
- A No, sir, I would not.

Q In ybur opinion, Mr, Sargent,. can wells he economically
drilled on a 40 acre pattern inthis pool?

a No. sir. I believe it would be just a matter of

qwappipg dollars, if that.

Phone 243-6601

Q You have anything further you cars tc point out in
connection with your Wolfcamp application?

A I would like to mention that there is a well drilling

in this pool at the present time, in the Southeast of the Northeasi
Quarter of Section 22. This being a direct offset to our State

“M" well, My understanding that this well should be in or

approaching the ﬁblfcamp formation this week.

Albuguerque, New Mexico

Q Who is drilling that?

General Court Reporting Service

Suite 1120 Simms Bui’diné

A Great Western Drilling Company is Grilling that well,
Q So, somebody might drill some additional Wolfcamp wells
but you wouldn't anticipate doing so?

A Not unless we are absolutely forced to.

DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER

Q Exhibits One and Two prepared by you or under your
supervision? |
| A Yes, they were.
MR. BRATTON: We offer in evidence Applicant's Exhibits

.Numbers One and Two.

- MR, UTZ: Exhibit. Number. One will be accepted as far

- ®
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ag Caspe 2658 1is concerned. Exhibit Numbher Two in Case 2659.

MR, BRATTON: I helieve that ig all we have at this
time, sir.

MR, UTZ: Any questions of the witﬁesa?
Actually, on youyv best well, you have only recovered approximately
naii Sf the venerve that iz estimated to be in theAWOlfcamp?

A Yea, six. On 80 acre spacing.

MR, ﬂTZ: ‘How about the pressurﬁ: in these wells, are
they holding up?

a We have had no indication that they have begun to drop
appreciably yet. I would say- - We have not taken pressures
this year. However, the gas-oil ratioes have not increased
appfeciably. In fact, on the Humble 5tate Well, they have been
dropping within the last four or five ﬁontha. So, I would say .
that the pressures azre holding up rather well, |

“ MR. UTZ: wWhat would you attributeﬁtheir small rate of
production to?

A on which well, sir? On the Thompson? The Thompson
is the only well not making top allowable. The fiumble State wells
are making top allowgble at the present time.

MR, Ufé: They are not top now?

A aera, sir. The Thompson well, because of the formation,

is not as well developed. Permeability is not, probably not as

great as in the Humble State and State "M" wells., And that the

Lformation there is not quite as thick as the Humble State or State

®
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"M" wells,
MR. UTZ: foﬁ don't have a core data for the other two
wells, just the Thompson?
). No, sir, X do not.
MR. UTZ: You anticipate the permeability to be better
in those two wells?
A - Yes, sir. I would say that it is based on praductien
history.

MR, UT2Z: As far as you know, this isn't a fractured

A No, sir, I don't believe, wWa did run a fracture log

1n‘thia Thompssn_and'it did not indicate this zone to be fractuxed|

MR, ﬁTZ: Any other questions? You don't have any dusl
completions in the Penn and Wolfcamp in that area?

| A No, sir, we do not. We anticipate having to pump the

Penn and therefore, with sub-surface hydraulic equipment. We
414 not feel we wanted to get mixed up with dual completions
in this area on that basis.

MR. UTZ: The witness may be excused. Any statements?

The case will be taken under advigement.

® & ® & &
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NORTH BAGLEY (WOLFCAMP) RESERVOIR CALCULATIONS

Assume 4 wells on 80 acres o= 320 acres —
Average Thickness (4 wells) = -18.5"'
Acre Feet Contained in Assumed 320 acras - 5 920 acre feet
OIP = (7758)(0.047) (1 - 0.25) (y—g7) = 151 B/AF
- Coe ot Acsume Recovery Factor | = 5% .
Recoverable 01l = (151)(0.25) (5,920 AF) = 223,500 bbl

Recoverable 0il Calcilated from Decline Curve Analysis

Humble-State No. 1: ~  Produced to 10-1-64 78,385
T Est. Rem. Reserves 31,918
; 110,303 bbl
State "L" No. L: Produced to 10-1-64 60,317
§ Est. Rem. Reserves 19,132 .
| 79, 449 bbl
4 Thompson No. 1: Produced to 10-1-64 16,542
L Est. Rem. Reserves 16, 361
R 22,903 hh
3 TOTAL ESTIMATED RECOVERY FROM RESERVOIR: 222, 655 bbl
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. Discovery:

NORTH BAGLEY WOLFCAMP POOL

September 7, 1962
Producing Zone: Welfcamp at about 8675
Origiual Tressure: 2112 . peig

Producing Mechanism: Solution gas drive

Gross. Pay: 56 feet

Net Pay: 18.5 feet (average &4 wells) ~

Porosity: 4. 7% ’
Water Satu;ation: 20%

Permeability: 3.4 md range 0.2 to 23 (one well)
Saturation Pressure: 3000 psig

Reservoir Temperature: 159°

1,315 (estimated)
Formation Volume Factor: 1.81 (estimated)
Crude Gravity: 46° API

Number of Wells: 3, including discovery

Economics based upon Humble-State No. 1 -

Well Cost (Drill, complete and equip): $130, 500

Reserves based on 40-acre spacing: 55,150 buis
Operator's Gross Revenue based on 40-acre
spacing before F.I.T.: $164,742

Reseyves based on 80-acre spacing: 110,300 bbls -
Operator's Gross Revenue based on 80-acre

spacing before F.I.T.: $329, 603
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BEFCRE THE OIL COMSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

‘"IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

'CALILRD BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

ICOMMISSION OF MEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE Mo, 2659

i Order No. R~2347

”anIOl CF CAROY CORPORATION
FOR THR CREATION OF A NEW OIL POOL
JAND FOR THE ESTABLISEMENT OF TEMPO-
(RARY RULES Asv *oCURATIONS. LEBA

. *Cm, NEW MEXICO.

CRDER OF THE COMMISSION
W‘

!

| This cause came on for hearing st 9 o'clock a.m. on

;Octob.z 10, 1962, at Santa PFe, New Mexico, before Daniel S. mm,

Examiner duly appointed by the 0il Conservation Commission of New

‘ mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commissiom, " in iccordance

: 2 E,g.i_th Rule 1214 of ths Commission Emles and Regulations. ;
: HOW, om this__25th day of Gotober, 1962, the Commisiion,

1
l
(
i
it
il
l
i
k

a quorum being M having considered the application, the

: evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner,
§m101 8. Nutter, and being fully advised in the premises,
Eg TZEDS:

ﬁ {3) That due public notice having been given as required by
sm the Commission hu Jurisdiction of this cause and the subjtct
‘uttor thereot, ;
{2) That the applicant; Cabot Corporation, seeks an ordexr
creating a new @il pool for Woifcamp production, to be designated
the Noxrth Bagley- Ucl-? Pool. The discovery wall for said pool |
iiis the Cabot Corpoxation‘s Humble sState Well No. 1, located in §
‘im.tt. D of Section 23, Townahip 1l South, Range 33 East, NMPM, L1ea
County, New Mexico, Said well was completed Septesber 10, 1962. |
mtopotmwmumhatammt {

(3) That the applicant further sesks the prosmlgation of

ta-porary special rules and regulations governing said pool,
. imcluding provisions for B80-acre proration units.

i
i
b
{
1
|
g
¢

i
;l (4) That a new oil pool should bs created comprising por-
:tion of sections 34, 15, 22, and 23, in Township 1l sSouth, Range
133 Bast, HMPM, lea County, Bew Mexico, for the production of oil
 from the Wolfcamp formation, said pool to bear the desigmatioa
i o! Horth Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool.
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‘CASE No. 2659
‘Order Ho. R~2347

{5) That the evidence presented concerning the resexvoir

‘charactaristics of the subject pool justifies the establishment
'of 80-acre proration units for s&id pool for a temporary one-yeax
peried, (

| (6) That the evidence establishes that the subject pool can.

.presently be efficiently and economically drained and developed on
180=-acre proration units, and that such development will pruvent i
m.-t- and protect correlative rights.

(

f’ (7) That during the one~year period in which this oxder
wxu be in effect, the applicant should gather all available
1 IRFOrMaLiva asistive to drainage and recoverable reserves in the

| lubjcct pool.

{8) That this case should be reopened atummm
in Octaober, 1963, at which time the applicant should be prapared
mmhyammofebwimmmlubjwtpool
should not bs developed om 40-acre proration units.

II I3 THEBRFORE ORDERRD: _ |

i
(1) That & new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified

ffn an oil pool for Woifcamp production, is hereby created and <
 designated as the Woath Bogley-Nolfcamn Pool, cowprising the ‘;

! following~-described acreage: o ,

)

(2) 7That temporary special rules and regulations for the
| Moxrth Eagley-¥Wolfcamp PoOl in lea County, New Mexico, are hersdy
| prowa Jromalgated as follows, effective November 1, 1962.

% | SPECIAL RULRS AND REGUIATIONS

_NORYR BASLEY-WOLFCAMP POOL

i . Bach well completed or recompleted in the North ,
luhybloMmloruthololtcupﬁo ion within one mile |
i of the Noxth Baglsy-Wolfcamp Pool, and not nearer to or within f

ith. limits of another designsted Woifcamp pool, shall be spaced,

: drilled, operated, and prorated in accordance with the sSpecial
i Bules and Ragulations hereinafter set forth.

: RUIR 2. Each well complested or recompleted in the Morth
ughy-lloucw Pool shall be located on a standard m which
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CASE No. 2659
‘Order No. R-2347

‘consists of the N/2, s/2, B/2, or W/2 of a single govermmental
.guarter section. For purposes of these rules, 79 through 8l
' contiguous surface acres shall be considered a standard wnit,
| provided, however, that nothing contained herein shall be con-
utmd as prohibiting the drilling of a well on each of the
mlrtor-qua:tu: sections in the 80-acre unit.

. Each well projected to or completed in the ltorth
ughy—m camp Pool shall bs located within 150 feet of the |
m of eithar uarter-~quarter section in the 80-acre unit. :
well which was drilling to OX COMPLIETEd il Tiw Rwils ewpasy™
fcamp Pool prior to November 1, 1962, is granted an exception
the well location requirements of this rule. !

ROIR 4. TFor good cause shown, the Sec ‘stary-Director may
an sxception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice
heaxring when an application has bean filed in due form, and
wnorthodox size or shape of the tract is dus to a variation
lagal subdivision of the United States Pudlic Lands Survey |
the application is for & aon~-standard uait comprising a
quartsr-guarter section or lot and all operators offasstting
proposed nom-standard unit have baen notified of the applica~ |
by registered or certified mail, and have given writtea
in the form of waivers, or if, after a pariod of 30 days,
i . no offset opaxrator has entered an objection to ths formatiom of
: nuca aon-standard wait.

Z% The cllmbh aumcd to any such non-standard
imie Shall DOEX thE SREE L8Li0 LU & stenamria aiAlswadis i= th=

i Morth Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool as the acreage in such non-standard |
tnut beaxs to 80 acres.

i

1Y
giﬁfig

i

E

. puUj® 5. A standard rrotation unit in the North Bagley-

‘ wolfcamp PoOl snu be assigned an 80-acre proportional factor

iof 4,00 for allowable purposos, and in the event therxe is more ;
‘Mmmumummimmt.mmtwny '
i produce the allowable assigned to the unit from said wells in x
any propoxrtiom.

AT IS YURTHER ORDERRED:
That all operators Who propose to dedicate 80 acres to a
‘wall in the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool must £ile an amanded Com-

'mission Porm C~128 with the Hobbs District Office of the Commis~
‘sion by Movember 1, 1962.

I¥ 18 FURTHER ORDERED:

That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing in
' October, 1963, at which time the applicant and all interested ;
‘parties shall appsar and show cause why the North B.gloy—llolfclup
- . Pool should not be developsd on 40-acra proration umits. :



| CASE No. 2659
| Order No. R-2347

XT IS FURTNRR ORDERED:

That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the emtry
'of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

5 mumn.mmtco.mthodaym)mhouuo
| above duig-ltod
l - -

i -~ OXY% COMBERVATION COMIISSION
i s .

W - ) R

i

BDOWIN L.vncm. Chairma)

Nicr Q

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

[PUSPTOUEE

PRV




APPLICATION OF CABOT CORPORATION

‘\a quorum being present, having considered the application, the

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONBERVATICN
COMMISSION OF MEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONMSIDERING 1

‘CASE No. 2659
Order Ro. R-2347-aA

e re————

FOR THE CREATION OF A NEW OIL FOOL
AMD FOR THE ESTABLISHMENT OF TEMPO-
RARY RULES AND REGULATIONS, LEA
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
BY _THE CONMESSIOM:
This cause came on for hearing at 9 o’clock a.m. on
October 9, 1963, at sSanta Fe, Mew Mexico, before Elvis A. Utz,
Examinay duly appointed by the 01l Conservation Commission of Rew
Msxico, hereinafter referred to as the “Commission, " in accordancp
with Kie 1214 of ths Commission Bules and Ragulations.

¥OW, om this 30th day of october, 1963, the Commission,

evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner,
Elvis A. Utz, and being fully advised in the premises,

EZIMDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required vL
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subjeck
mattar thereof.

(2) That Order No. R-2347 dated October 25, 1962, promulgaked

Special Rules and Regulations for the ¥North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool
establishing temporary 80-acre proration units in said pool.

{3) That this case was reopsned pursuant to thse provisions
of Ordar No. R-2347 to permit the applicant and all intereated
parties to appear and show cause why the Morth Bagley-Wolfcamp
Pool should not be developed on 40-acyxe proration units.

(4) That the evidence is pot sufficient to establish that
one well in the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool can efficiently and
economicaily drain and develop 80 acres.

{(5) That the temporary Special Rules 2nd Regulatioms for
the Morth Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool promlgated by Ordex No. R-2347
should be continued in effect for an additional one-year period
in order to allow the operators in the subject pool sufficlent
time to gather additional information concerning the reservoir
characteristics of the pool.
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. CASE No. 2659
. Oxder No. R-2347-A

(6) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hear- -

| ing in October, 1964, at which time the applicant and all inter-
‘osted parties should appear and show cause why the North Bagley-
i wolfcamp Pool should not be developed on 40-acre proration units;
=that if the evidence at said hearing does not establish that one
i well in the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool cam efficiantly and

! sconomically drain and develop 80 acres, then said pool should
t!@nmﬂ'.ar be developed on 40-acre proration units.

IT 15 THRREFORE ORDERED:

(1) ¥bat Shs tomporary special Rules and Regulatioms
g the Morth Bagley-Wolfcanp Pool promulgated by Uidex
, ! %o. R~2347 are herxeby continued imn full force and effect.

¥ .

u‘ (2) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner mring

i in Octobex, 1964; that the applicant and all interested parties

mhlll appear at said hearing and show cause why the North naqhy-'§

i and that if the evidsnce at said hearing does not establish that
xone weli in the Borth Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool can efficiently and

| Wolfcamp Pool should not be developed on 40-acre proration units;

i

memo-:l.cauy drain and devalop 8Q acres, the North Bagloy—wolfcanp

‘Pool shall thersafter be developed on 40-acre proration units.

i

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is ratained for the
,antry of such further oxrders as the Commission may deem nocassary.
E

i DONE at Sant.a Pe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
i above designated.

h STATE OF MEW MEXICO
d QI CONSEBRVATIOR COMMISSION

CAMPBELL,\ Chairman

" ez )

L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

4,

L
i




OIL CONSERVATION CO!LIISSION
SANTA FE, NEVW 1EXICO

!/
Date 117/ 22 /6‘/

- ' / Y 2 '
CASE 2 éb_ 7 Hearing Date Frcen /a/zf/é d

DS (@) s~

!L'.y recommendztions for an order in the above numbered cases are as follows:
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GOVERNOR
EDWIN L. MECHEM
CHAIRMAN

Stute of Nefr Wexico
@ il Eongervation Commissgion

ST

-
LAND COMMISSIONER » \‘5 STAYE GEOLOGIST
K. 8. JOHNNY WALKER ! sl ’ A. L. PORTER, JR.
. 0 ¢ é SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
MEMBER . Y e i

”. 0. BOX 87}
’ SANTA FE

Oatobex 25, 1962

R =
2638 ans{ 3835

Re: Case No. (d83%
Recvey, Do & Rinkis Order No._B-2346 & W-2347
: ' &ut o
! P. O, Box 10 . - R Appis
Boswell, New MNexico | - =¥ CABOT o

7 £ O AR P w g

Dear Sir:

_ Enclosed herewith are tywo copies of the above-referenced
: Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

oS

Vi L4
A. L. PORTER, Jr. |
Secretary-Director

ir/

Carbon copy of order also sent to:

'Hobbs OCC ___®
Artesia OCC
P Aztec OCC .

1 m—————————————

OTHER
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i \ BEFORE THE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
October 10, 1962

O R

EXAMINER HEARING

-
vary Il

IN THE MATTER OF:

e .
FARMINGTON, N. M,
PHONE 325-1182

)
)
, )
Application of Cabot Corporation for the creaw- )
tion of a new'vil pool and the establishment ot)
temporary rules and regulations, Lea County, )
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled ;
)
)
)
\
J
)
)

B

cause, seeks the creation ot a new o0il pool to
be designated the North Bagley-Woltcamp Pool
for its Humble State Well No. 1, located in
+he MW/4 NW/4 of Section 23, Township 1l
South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico.,
Applicant turther seeks establishment of
temporary rules and regulations governing said

pool including provisions tor 80-acre proration)
units.

AR S D L

SERVICE, Inc.

Ty

e R i
[ SESE YN PR R

PR NSRRI

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

‘MR. NUTTER: Call 2659.

MR. DURRETT: Application of Cabot Corporation for the
‘areation of a new o0il pool and the establishment oif temporary rulegd

and regulations, Lea County, New Mexico.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING

i~

e

g§ MR. BRATTON: Howard Bratton on behalf of the Applicant.
§§ We have one witness, who has already been sworn.

:i

e (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
- No. 1 marked tor identification.)

>
&
<.
:
b
:
&
5
¥

o |
j‘ I |
é:: i

W. M. SARGENT, JR.

called as a witness, having been tirst duly sworn on oath, testi-

tied as tollows:
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A Yes, sir.

Q Go through that briefly,

e A This indicates a drillstem test in which we recovered
0il, The o0il surfaced five minutes after being shut-in for final
chut-in pressure. The well was drilled on down through thé Upper

Penn section, and subsequent to running pipe on the well, the

FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 2325-1182

lower zone of the Upper Penn was perforated 9446 to 9452, This
well was potentialed for 2387barrels of qil and 102 barrels of
water per day. After being produced for something less than a
month, the well, the water production increased on this well until]
it died, and we plﬁgged tﬁe4zone off,temporarily abandoned the
zone and came back:up and perforated 8668 to 8679 and 8684 to

8689 in the lower Wolfcamp. This well was potentialed for 156

SANTA FE, N. M.
- PHONE 983.297:

barrels of oil and no water, on 11/64 inch choke., GOR of the

reservoir pressure by bottomhole pressure was 3112 at 8600 feet.
Q Your next exhibit is your log of this well, is that

correct?

A It is the log of the Wolfcamp section in this well, I

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

did not include the lower zone on this well., It's included or

the cross section, however.

ALBUQUERQUK, N, M,
PHONE 243.8891

Q It shows the pertforation and it shows the bridge plug,

is that correct?
- A Yes, sir, the bridge plug set at 8710.

Q Anything else you care to bring out in connection with

well was 1315 to 1, Gravity of the oil, 50 degrees API. Initial -

"', B &




!‘Alumofou. N, M.
PHONE 325-1\82

N. M.
3.397'1

SANTA FE.
PHONE 28

auk, M. M
243-689!

AL.UOU‘I
PHONE

rhat?

A The areas of net porosity

dark blue on the conicC 109« The

A

Q _. that we discussed in C
A Vea, 1% ié; |

Q is thefe anythiny e

A The Wolfcamp,was proved by drillstem rest to b€ con-
£§huous in Cabot's three wellse The Humﬁle state is the only wel
producinq from the Wolfcamp sone at this time.

Q actuallys are the other wells‘on the cfoss section
cignificant snsofar as the wolfcamp 18 concerned?

A No, SiTs rhey are not. I pelieve there are one OF
LWO, maybe three wells 1D the pagley Field'which‘are producing
cfrom the Yolfcamp put they nave not peen spaced.

Q Going to your next exhinit, your oil recoveTry calcula-

£ionsS, here agailn you have NO cores and a good deal of your ine-

formation is pased on 104a9s and calculations fyrom Yyour pl tests,

pased upon 1005S. The
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porosity, average porosity through the zone was 5.7 percent;
the water saturation was estimated to be 20 percent, this was
- ’ based upon my knowledge of the Violtcamp and other areas in Lea

County. The net pay was 26 feet from the log, and the recovery

N, oM,

factor,Y used 30 percent, once again based upon recovery from the

Wolfcamp and other areas of Lea County.

FARMINGTON,
PHONE 325.1182

Standard oil in place and recoverable 0il calculations
show 58.7 barrels per acre foot recoverable, or 1,525 barrels
per acre. Recoverable from 40 acres,réi;ObO'barréls; recoverable
from 80, 122,000 barrels.
Q What kind of drive mechaﬁism is this?
A I assume that this would be a socluticn gas depletion

type drive.

SANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 983-3971

Q So your 30 percent is reasonably optimistic?

Jt*s very optimistic for depletioh type drive.

A
Q Let's go to youf next page, your reservoir rock and

Gross pay, 56 feet; net pay, 26 feet. Porosity, 5.7 percent, and

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

assumed water saturation of 20 percent., Original reservoir pres-

sure, 3112, saturation pressure 2700 psi, this from Standing‘s

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.
PHONE 243.869)

charts, Reservoir temperature, 159 degrees measured. Solution
gas-oil ratio, 1319, this was based on the potential and ratio

- produced trom the tormatién volume factor. This again was based

on Standing's charts. 0Qil gravity, 50 degrees API,

- &
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FARMINGTON, N, ™,
PHONE 32%.1182

N. M.

SANTA rI,
PHONE 983-1971

Y-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

P

od

DEARNLI

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.669

Q Go to your next table, your comparison of the rock
and fluid properties in this well with those in the North Andersof
Ranch Woltcamp.

A I used the North Anderson Ranch Woltcamp Pool for com-
parison as it was the nearest Woltcamp which had been spaced on
80 acres that I was able to find in the Commission's rules and
regulations, nomenclature. The depth ot the North Anderson Ranch
is some 1300 feet below the Humble State: however, both zones are|
the Lower Wolicamps The grosce pay in the North Andersan Ranch
. is 80 to 100 feet, some one and a half to two times as much as
found in Cabot.‘ The net pay in North Anderson Ranch ranges from
17 feet to 64 feet, while ours is 26. Poroéity in North Anderson
Ranch is 9.6 percent, and Cabot's from ;og analysis is 5,7.

Water saturation is 25 percent in North Anderson Ranch; Cabot®'s

well is 20 percent, estimated. Permeability in the North Andersof

—

Rénch, based upon data presented at their spacing hearing, was fr&m
5 to 100 millidarcys. We have not run a PI test on thisvwell and
the only data I had to work with was the drillstem test, and the
calculated permeapility was 0.9 millidarcys.

The productivity index of the North Anderson Ranch Pool
is .458. The original reservoir pressure, 3600+ for the North
Anderson Ranch, which is some 500 pounds higher than Cabot's well,
However, the depth would account for that. |

Saturation pressures are different. The solution gas-

oil ratio, ours is somewhat lower than North Anderson Ranch,




SERVICE, Inc.

r
» 4

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTIN

ALBUQUERQUE, N. "M,

FARMINGTOR, N. M
PHONE 325-1182

SBANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 903.3971

PHONE 243-689)

PAGE

resulting in the lower saturation pressures. Temperatures,
probably about the same. Forﬁation volume factor, North Anderson
Ranch, 1.96; on Cabot's 1.8l, +this ditfference beiny accounted
for by the:higher gas solution ratio on the North Anderson Ranch,

Oil viscosity, .225 for the North Anderson Ranch, and .18 for

" Cabot. ©il gravity, 41.7 tor North Anderson, while ours is 50

degreesy

Q Let? back to your permeabilitv in this well. Do

"y

5 go
you believe your .5 there is probably truly reflective ot the
permeability?

A No, I do not. As I say, this was calculated trom the
drillstem test on which we did not have a fiowing recovery,
sctually, during the open period of the test. Calculations ot

the drillstem test indicated that this permeability represents an

area maybe five teet around the well bore. This would be the are3

which would be contaminated by mud during drilling, resulting in
reduction in permeability; flushing of the zone by watervand
reduction of permeability to o0il in this area. The well on sub-
sequent tests has flowed at rates in excess ot 20 barrels ot oil
per hour, with tlowing pressures ot about 1400 psi. In order to
recover oil at these fates, I beiieve that the permeability has

to be much higher within the drainage area of this well,

MR. NUTTER: Would it have to exceed .5 of a millidarcy”

A Yes, sir.

Q (By Mr. Bratton) So you are confident that your

?
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FARMINGTON, N. M,
PMONE 325-1182

PHONE 983.3871

SANTA FEK,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,
PHONE 243.869!

permeability is substantially higher than your .5 ot a millidarcy]
A Yes, I believe it is.
Q Is there anything further you care“to bring out in

connection with that exhibit?

A No, sir.
Q Let's go to your next exhibit.
A The newt exhibit ic a nlot of the average reservoir

bottomhole pressure tor the North Anderson Ranch Pool versus time
and indicated on it is the pressure ot one well from 1958 up to
1961, and then the last point indicates the average pressure of
eight wells in this reservoir. This plot indicates that there is

good pressure communication between these eight wells,

Q Letés turn now to your drilling economics on the
Wolfcamp,

A The recoverable oil under 40 acres, 61;000; under 80,
122,000, Operator's net, $53,375 under 40; $106,750 under 890

acres. Operator's net income, once again giving the top.price of
$3.01 per barrel in the area plus seven cents per tﬁbusand on
gas, times recoverable oil gives $155,855 tor 40 acres, and $éll,7]
for 80 acres. The drilling and coimpleting of the Humble State

No. 1 was $154,112,. This includes completion, tne actual com-
pletion in thésUpper Penn, and also the attempted completion in
the upper zone of the Upper Penn, which failed. Flow line and

Vtank batteries estimated to cost $11,369, tor a total of estimateq

cost of $165,481, I estimated that the producing Wolfcamp well,

R 7%



DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARIINGTON, N, ™,

N. M,

PHONE 983.3971

SANTA FK,

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,
PHONE 243.6691

PAGE ¢

PHCONE 325.1182

testified previcusl.’.’ A ¥ vnu were fortunate. to he able "tO duallv

completed, would cost $135,000, plus tank battery. This indicate
that on 40 acrés it's at most a‘break-even proposition, trading
dollars; and on 80-acre spacing it would be a two to one return.
Once again, I have not included operating costs in my calculations
Q In connection with possible dual completions, as you'vs
complete in the Wolfcamp and the Upper Penn, or. 80 acres you woulg

still have an outside of two to one recovery, roughly, is that

correct?
i
A That is correct.
Q On 40 acres?
A Less than two to one.
Q It would be in the range of one and a half to one?
A Yes, between one and a half and tWO to one.
Q Here again you are asking for tempcrary one=year rules),

is that correct?

A ‘Yes, sir, I am,

Q During that year, would you be willing to run inter-
ference tests in the Wolfcamp?

A Providing other completions are made in the Wolfcamp in
the area, we will do whatever is reqﬁired to proveée adequate commu-
nication between the wells on 80-acre spacing.

Q And if you drill any additional Wolfcampkwells in the
area, would you be able to take cores and have that information

available?

g
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PAGE 10
A I would certainly attempt to convince our Production
Department that we shoula do so.
- Q. Is there anything further you care to state with rela-
i tion to tnese exhibits?
Z- ‘ _
£ A Not with the exhibits, no.
- u '
g §§ Q Based upon the analysis you've made of this pool,in
S v '
s =~ your estimate would a one-year order for 80-acre proration units
§§ be in the interest of conservationkahdrésévéﬁfiéﬁigf‘Wéété?
N é A Yes, sir, it would.
m H
*ow» Q Would the drilling of wells on 40 acres during that
- ég year in your estimation result in economic waste?
‘ Iy
h SE =§ A Yes, sir, I believe it would.
bl Z o
. EE EE MR. BRATTON: We would offer in evidenca Applicant's
" e “f Exhibit 1.
S |
- MR. NUTTER: Cabot’'s Exhibit 1 will be entered in
-
B o ES evidence.
B (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
Eg No. 1 entered in evidence.)
- Eé CROSS EXAMINATION
E i3 BY MR. NUTTER:
- Q I_:
gs Q Mr. Sargent, are you requesting the same flexible.
S - '
B §§ pattern for spacing here that you requested in the previous case?
_ A Yes, sir, we are requesting the same pattern and the
increased acre, 80-acre depth allowable.
Q 150 feet from the center of the tract dedicated to the
- well?

- ®
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PHONE 983.3971

A Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Any questions of Mr. Sargent?

MR. BRATTON: I believe one further thing, Mr. Nutter.
Vie would request exceptions to any of these existing wells that
are closer to the line than the 150 from the center.

MR; NUTTER: You'll have to have an exception or pull
them up and move them.

VMR. BRATTON: That we would very much not like to do.

MR. NUTTER: 1If there's no further qﬁestions of ‘the

witness, he may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. NUITER: Do you have anything further vou wish to

~ offer in Case 2659, Mr. Bratton?

MR. BRATTON: No, sir.
MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish to

offer in this case? We'll take the case under advisement.

* X ¥ X ¥




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING S}

RVICE, Inc.

X
4

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M.

FARMINGTON, N, ™M
PHONE 32%.1182

‘N. M.
PHONE 9£3.3971

SANTA FE,

PHONE 243.6691

PAGE 192

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO 3 >

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County
ot Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certity that the

toregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing was reported by me

in stenotype, and that the same is a true and correct record of

saild proceedings, to the best i my knowledge, skill and ability.

WITNESS my Hand and Seal this 25th day of October,
1962, in the City of Albuquerque, County of Bernalillo, State

of New Mexico.

Qaéa/ yd-&uc,y«.,é,w

NOTARY PUBLIC J
My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1963.

1 do rc<pbv cortity that fho foregoing is
a conot

New lexlco 011 Coaservat101 Comuission
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Octocber 28, 1964

<

EX2.MINER HEARING

)

IN THE MATTER OF: Case No. 2659 being reopened )

pursuant to the provisions of Order No. )

R-2347-A, which continued the original order )

establishing 80-acre proration units for the ;

North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County, New M

‘Memico, for an additional year. All )
interested parties may appear and show cause ) Case No. 2659

)

)

)

)

)

>

)

why Baid pool should not be develcoped on
40-acre proration units.
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NUTTER: We will call case 2659.

MR.

MR. DURRETT: In the matter of Case No. 2659 being

reopened pursuvant to the provisions of Order No. R-2347-A,

which continued the original order establighing 80-acre
proration units for the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea

County, New Mexico, for an additional year.

CHRISTY: Sim Christy:

MR. Hinkle, Bondurant and

P

(Witness sworn.)

W. M. SARGENT, JR.

called as a wiiness, Laving been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. CHRISTY:

Q Give me your name, address, occupation and by whom

you are emploved and what capacity?

A w. M. Sargent, Jr., petroloum Engineet for Cabot
carbon Company in Pampa, TeXas.
Q Have vou been previously gualified by this body and

had your qualifications accepted by the Commission?
A I have.
Q Mr. sargent, I believe that this matterx initially

started about two years ago on pool rules for the North Bagley-

Wolfcamp,and“in 1963 an orxdexr was entered continuing the 80-acx

W
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spacing portion of tihiat rule and providihg for tﬁe mattexr to
come on to be heard again in October of '64, and for the
operators to show cause, if any, why they should not be put
on 40-acre spacing, 1is that correct?

A That 's correct.

Q You érevibuély testified in the other hearings in

connection with these pool rules, have yvou not?

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE M!NTS.; EIPE" TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONYENTIONS

A I did.
- (Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
e No. 1 was marked for identifi-
%7 cation.)
: 0 Now, Mr. Sargent, I refer you to what has been marked
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as Apvnlicant's Exhibit 1, which appears to be some type of

plat map. Would you identify the plat and tell us what it

1120 S1AMS BLOG. © P, O. BOX 1092 @ PHONE 243-6491 ® ALGUC UERQUE, NEW MEXICO

SPECIALIZING IN:

depicts?

A This is a plat of the North Bagley field showing
the wells completed in it. The wells entirely circled in red
are the presently producing Wolfcamp wells. The wells with
the half-red circle around them are the wells which have had
significant Wolfcamp shows while drilling.

Q Then as I understand you, there's stiil only the threge
wells that there wefe préviously>—

A Yes, sir.

Q -— that are prcducing?

A This is correct.
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“the exception of the northwest gquarter, the south half

-
0 So, we have no other wells in the pool, is that

correct?

A That's right.

Q since the jast hearing?

A That's right.

Q Do you‘feel the field is fully developed at this
point?

A 1 do. The only possible furthex sroduction would be

in cabot Corporatioﬁ's pallas No. 1 in the southeast of
Sectionsis, and possibly in Dcan Stoltz Guye No..l in the
southeast of the nortﬁeast of Section 22.

The Stoltz well was tested during completion and
rhey could not make a completion in i£ at that time, SO they
abandoned the Wolfcamp zone and completed in the Pennaylvanian.

The production of these wells does not justify
the drilling of additional wells in this area for thé
wolfcamp production.

Q‘ As I see on Exhibit 1, it appears that cabot is the

owner of the working interest in the surrounding acreage with

northeast, and the south half of gection 22, and the east half

of Section 23, is that correct?

A That is correct.

0 And you don't plan any additional drilling?




PAGE 5

A No.
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 2 was Marked for Identifi-
cation.)

Q I refer you to what has been marked as Applicant's

Exhibit No. 2, and ask you if you'll please identify that

B, Inc.

3
}

exhibit and tell us what it depicts with reference to this
case?
F.Y Exhibit 2 is a calculation of the reservoir volume

which would be contained under i1our 38-acre 2lleocation nnits.

|~

I averaged the net pay thickness in the four Cabot wells.

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT 'CSTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

Q Are you testifying from Exhibit 2 or Exhibit 3?

A You have this marked 2.

MR. NUTTER: Also, if you would, mark the date

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® P, O, BOX 1002 ® PHONE 243-6691 & ALBUGUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

dearnley-meier reporting servi

SPECIALIZING IN:

because this is the same case number.
MR. CHRISTY: I will.

A I averaged at an average thickness for the four
wells of Cabot of 18-1/2 fe- - Further assuming that each of
these four wells would drain 80 acres, I multiplied the
thickness times the 320 acres and arrived at a reservoir volumd
of 5,995 acre feet.

As indicated by the o0il in place calculation, there

is approximately 151 barrels of oil per acre foot in place

in the reservoir. ,

Assuming a recovery factor of 25 percent, which is
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a faix factor for a solution gas drive reservoix, the
’recoverablé 0il calculates to be 223,500 barrels.
I then extrapelated the decline curves on the Cabot
Hurble-State No. 1, State I, No. 1, and Thomnpson No. 1.
©Q  Those are the three producing wells as shown on’thé
plat, Exhibit 1?

A These are the three progducing wells., To an economic
limit of 100 barreis pexr day per well, or 100 barrels per montq
per well, and some of these total extimated recoveries and
arrived at a figure of 222,655 barrels.

This is .in very close agreement with the calculated
recovery of 223,500 barrels for the 320 acres. Frém this I
deduced that these wells will effectively drain 80 acres.

- In other words, Exhibit 2 shows two methods of calculf

tion arriving at approximately the same answer, is that correct

A That is correct.
Q Did you testify that the 25 percent if a fair

assumed recovery factor?

A Yes, sir, I did.

Q And it seems to be borne out by your recovery
calculations shown in-the second part of Exhibit 27

A - Yes, sir.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
3 marked for identification.)

Q I'11 ask you if you'll refer to Applicant's Exhibit

a—
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3 and identify it and tell us what it depicts with respect
to the matters involved in this case?

A Exhibit 3 is a copy of the exhibit presented last
year concerning the rock characteristics and reservoir
characteristics of the North Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool.

There have been three changes made on this exhibit
under net pay, 19-1/2 feet, which is the average of the four
Cabot wells. Then, under the economics based on the Humble
State No. 1, the reserves here have been increased to 55,150
barrels for 40 acres and 110,310 barrels for 80 acres.

This is the estimated ultimate recovery from the
Humble State No. 1 well.

As shown, the operators' gross'revenue before Federal
Income Tax on 40-acre spacing is $164,000.00 for expenditure
of £130,000.00. On 80-acre spacing,'the operators' gross
revenue would be $330,000.00 for the same: $130.000,00
expenditure. This would allow us‘to make a fair return on our
investment.

0 I believe on the State I. No. 1, for example, the

recovery factor would be about 1.9 to 1?

A I believe this is correct.
Q. On 80 acres?
A This is correct according tc an economic analysis

I have made.
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Q These figures are before operating expenses and
taxes?

A Yes, sir.>

Q Do you therefore have an opinion as to whether or

not it's ecorically feasible to develop the North Bagley-

Wolfcamp Pool on a 40-acre basis?

A We would not develop on 40 acres.

Q You do not feel it's economically sound?

A No, I do not feel it's sound at all.

0 Then T will ask if the granting of permanent rules

for 80-acre spacing in this pool would tend to avoid waste
including eéonomic waste?

A Yes, sir, it would.

Q . Do you have é recommendation to the Commission with
;éspect to 80 versus 40-acre permanent rules &f the North
Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool?

A%w} It is my recommendations that the tempqrary rules
now f& effect be made permanent for the North Bagley-Wolfcamp
Pool;

0 Were Exhibits 1, 2, and 3, prepared by you or under
your direct supervision?

A Yes, sir, they were.

MP. CHRISTY: That's all I have for this witness.

MR. NUTTER: BAny questions of Mr. Sargent?
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MR. DURRETT: I have a question, please,.
CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. DURRETT:

Q What is the allowable on an 80 for this pool?
A 1 believe it's 187 barrels a day; it has a factor
of 4.77.

‘o 4.777

A  Yes.

Q It's coming out someplacé about 1807?

A Yes.

o] Are these wells making that?

A No, sir.

Q What were t£;;“;;;ing?
A The Humble State Well is making approxiﬁate]y 45

barrels per‘day; the State I, approximately 40 barrels per
day, and the Cabot Thompson, approximate}y 11 barrels per
day. This has been a poor well since the beginning.

Q Tﬁey‘ré just_about making a 40-acre allowable now,

is that correct, I mean the good ones?

A No, we're not even wmaking a 40-acre.
Q Not even making the 40 with the depth factor?
A The depth factor allowable would be approximately

150 barrels per day.

MR, DURRETT: I think that's all I have.
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‘155,000 barrels, is that correct, and you estimate there's

=y RA;)
P IAY)

Y MR. NUTTER:

Qg  You stated that Stoltz had tested the Wolfcamp in

his well. Did Cabot test the Wolféamp in the Dallas well?

A on a drill system, it tested oil and gas.
Q You don't have any contemplated drilling plans?
A Not in this area. If there is any additional drilliA

to be done, I think it will be done in the southwest of 15,

probably on a wildcat or Pennsylvania extension }asis.

Q Do you think that you may recomplete tie Dallas
well in the Wolfecamp?
A it is my feeling that we have probably depleted this

zone, or are depleting this zone to the presently depletad

wells.

Q And the wells to date have produced approximately

about 220 some thousand barrels recoverable total o0il?
A Yes, that is correct.

MR. NUTTER: ‘“Are there further questions of the

witness? He may be excused.
(Witness excused.)

MR, CHRISTY: At this point we would iike to offexr
into evidence'Applicant‘s Exhibits 1, 2, and 3.

MR. NUTTER: Applicant‘s Exhibits 1, 2, and 3 dated

10/28/64 will be admitted in evidence.

g
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(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit*
1, 2, and 3 were offered and
admitted into evidence.)
MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they should

like to offer in Case 2659? We will take the case under

advisement and call Case 3133.

ting service, inc.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
_ ) ss
COUNTY“OF BERNALILLO)

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me; and
that the same is a true and correct record of the said pro-

cecdings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 6th day of November, 1964.

i) e }—é&/“/s‘«&/é//

NOTARY PUBLIC
My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1967,

I do hereby certify that the foregoing ia
a cozpiete reccord of tMe procsedings in S
the Exxairnar hesring of Case haz“7,.
beard by ne cn... fOfEO. ... . 1969

< ' R . Exeniner
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

October 28, 1964

EXAMINER HEARING
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IN THE MATTER OF: Case No. 2659 being reopened
pursuant to the provisions of Order No.
R~2347-A, which continued the original order)
establishing 80-acre proration units for the
North Ragley-Wolfcamp Pool, Lea County, New
Mexico, for an additional year. All
interested parties may appear and s.:ow cause
why said pool should not be developed on
40=acre proration units.
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BEFORE : DANIEL S, NUTTER, EXAMINER

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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MR, NUTTER: VWe will call Case 2659,

MR. DURRETT: In the matter of Case No. 2659 being
recpened pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2347-A,
which continued the original order establishing 80-acre
proration units for éhe North BagleyQWblfcamp Pool, lea

County, New Mexico, for an additional year.

L
L

| —
Qo
[~ -]
=

L]

e
a>
—
| .
a>

. —

MR, CHRISTY: 8im Christy; Hinkle, Bondurant and
Christy, for the Applicant, Cabot Company.

(Witness sworn.)

W, M., SARGENT, JR.

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
exarined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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BY MR, CHRISTY:

Q Give me your name, address, occupation and by whom
you are employed and what capacity?

A W. M. Ssxgent, Jr., Pstrcleum Zngineer for Cabot
Carbon Company in Pampa, Texas.

Q Have you been previously gualified by this body and

had your qualifications accepted by the Commigsion?

A 1 have.

Q Mr. Sargent, I believe that this matter initially

started about two years ago on pocl rules for the North Bagley-

Wolfcamp, and in 1963 an order was entered continuing the so—acrr
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spacing portion of that rule and providing for the matter to
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come on to be heard again in Octcher of '€4
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operators to show cause, if any, why they should not be put
on 4G-acre spacing, is that correct?
A That 's correct.

Q You previously testified in the other hearings in

.connection with these pool rules, have you not?

A I did.
(Whereupon,'Applicant'l Exhibit
No. 1 was marked for identifi-
cation.)

Q Now, Mr. saigent, I refer you to what has been marked
as Applicant's Exhibit 1, which appears to be.éonc type of
plat map. Would you identify the plat and tell us what it
depicts?

A This is a plat of the North Bagley field showing
the wells completed in it. The wells entirely circled in red
are the presently producing Wolfcamp wells. The wells with
the half-red circle around them arxe the wells which have had
significant Wolfcamp shows while drilling.

Q Then as I understand you, there's still only the tthc
voilu that there were previously--

A Yes, sir.

PN

a =~ that are producin

A This is correct.
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Q 8¢, we have no othef wells in the pool, is that
correct?

A That 's right.

Q Since the last hearing?

A That 's right. »

Q Do yo&?§;01 the field is fully developed at this
point?

a I do., The only possible further production would be
in Cabot Corporation's Dallas No. 1 in the southeast of
Section 18, and possihle in Dean Stoltz Guye No. 1 in the
southeast of the northeast of section 22.

The Stoliz well was tested during completion and
thiy could not mﬁkn a conpl?tion in it at that time, so they
abandoned the Wolfcamp zone and completed in the Pennsylvanian,

The production of thise wells does not justify
the drilling of additional wells in this area for the
Wolfcamp production,

Q As I see on Exhibit 1, it appears that Cabot is the
owner of the working interest in the surrounding acreage with
the exception of the northwegt quarter, the south half
northeast, and the south half of Section 22, and the east half
of Section 23, is that correct?

A That is correct.

Q And you don't plan any additional drilling?
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A No'
(Wwhereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 2 was Marked for Identifi-
cation.)
Q I refer you to what has been marked as Applicant's

Exhibit No. 2, and ask you if you'll please identify that
exhibitrahdrtell us what it depicts Qith reforence/to this
case?

A Exhibit 2 is a calculation of the reservoir volume

which would be contained under four 80-acre allocation units.

Q Are you testifying from Exhibit 2 or Exhibit 3?

A You have this marked 2.

MR. NUTTER: Also, if you would, mark the date
because this is the same case number,
MR. CHRISTY: I will.

A I averaged at an averaqe‘thickne:s for the four
wells of Cabot of 18-1/2 feet. Purther assuming that each of
these four wells would drain 80 acres, I multiplied the
thickness times the 320 acres and arrived at a reservoir volume
of 5,995 acre feet.

As indicated by the oil in place calculation, there
is approximately 151 barrels of oil per acre foot in place
in the reservoir. '

Assuming a recovery factor of 25 percent, which is
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a fair factor for a solution gas drive reservoir, the
recoverable oil calculates to be 223,500 barrels.
I then extrapolated the decline curves on the cabot
Humble-§tate No. 1, State L No. 1, and Thompson No. 1.
Q Those are the three producing wells as shown on the
plat, Exhibit 17
A These are the three producing wells. To an economic
l1imit of 100 barrels per day per well, or 100 barrels per month
per well, and some of these total extimated recoveries and
arrived at a figure of 222,655 barrels,
This is in very close agreement with the calculated
recovery of 223,500 barrels for the 320 acres. From this I

deduced that these wells will effectively drain 80 acres.

Q@  In other words, Exhibit 2 shows two methods of calcula-
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tion arriving at approximately the same answer, is that correct?
| A That is éorrect.

Q Did you te:tify‘that the 25 percent if a fair
assumed recovery fac’ >r?

A Yes, sir, I did.

Q And it seems to be borne out by your recovery
calculations shown in the second part of Exhibit 2?7

A Yes, sir.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
3 marked for identification.)

Q I'1l ask you if you'll refer to Applicaht's Exhibit
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I
3 and identify it and tell us what it depicts with respect

to the matters involved in this case?

A Exhibit 3 is a copY of the exhibit presented last
year concerning the rock-characteri-tics and resexrvoir
characteristics of the Worth Bagley-wolfcamp Pool.

There have been three changes made on this exhibit
under net pay. 19-1/2 feet, vwhich is the average of the four
cabot wells. Then, under the ecornonics Pased on the Humble
gtate ¥o. 1, the reserves here have been increased to 55,150
barrels for 40 acres and 110,310 barrels for 80 acres.

This is the estimated ultimate recovery from the
Humble State No. 1 well.

As shown, the operators' gross revenus before Fedexa
Income Tax on 40-acre spacing is $164,000.00 for expenditure
of $13¢,000.00. ‘on 80-acre spacing, the oﬁeratota' gross
cevenue would be §330,000.00 for the same $130,000.00
expenditure. This would allow us to make a fair return on our
investment.

Q 1 believe on the gtate L No. 1, for example, the
recovery factor would be about 1.9 to 172

A I believe this is correct.

Q on 80 acres?

A ohis is corxect according to an economic analysis




i

Lo e )

dearnley-meier reporting

DEPOSITIONS, MEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

SPECIALIZING IN:

1120 SIMMS BLDG. @ P. O, BOX 1092 @ PHONE 243.6691 @ ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO

Pace B
Q These figures are before operating expenses and
taxes?
A Yes, sir.
Q Do you therefore have an opinion as to whether or

not it's ecomically feasible to develop the Rorth Bagley-
Wolfcamp Pool on a 40-:6:0 basis?

A We wouidwnot develop on 40 acres.

Q You do not feel it's economically sound?

A No, I do not feellit't sound at all.

Q Then I will ask if the granting of permanent rules
for 80-acre spacing in this pool would tend-to avoid waste
including economic waste?

A Yes, sir, it would,

Q Do you have a recommendation to the CG—il-ion with
respect to 80 versus 40-acre permanent rules of the North
Bagley-Wolfcamp Pool? -

A It is my recommendations that the temporary rule;
now in effeét be made ﬁcrnanent for the North Baqley—Wolfcﬁ-p
Pool.

Q Were Exhibits 1, 2, and 3, prepared by you cr under
your direct supervision?

A Yes, sir, they were.

MR. CHRISTY: That's all I have for this witness.

#R. HNUTTER: Any questions of Mr. Sargent?
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MR, DURRETT: I have a question, please,

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. DURRETT:

Q what is the allowable on an 80 for this pool?

g
£
ot §. S
R T
.2 § A I believe it's 187 barrels a day; it has a factor
QD v .
T = z
=k g of 4.77.
a; 9§ %
“s  E 3 o 4.772
oo i0F |
= i 3 A Yes.
= s %
O -~
§§. z § Q It's coaming out someplace about 1807
= §
RS
, E; e & Q Are these wells making that?
e N
ki = ¢ g A No, sir.
= % 3
= : 1 ‘Q what were they making?
ad L 8
B — 3 =

A The Humble State Well is making apprdiinnte]y 43
barrels per day; the State L, approximately 40 barrels per
day, and the Cabot Thompson, approxiaaﬁely 11 barrels per
day. This has been a poor well since the beginning.

Q- They ‘re jujt about making a 40-acre allowable now,
‘{s that correct, I mean the good ones?

A ‘No, we're not even making a 40-acre.

Q N¥ot even making the 40 with the depth factor?

" A The depth factor allowable would be approximately

130 barrels per day.

MR, DURRETT: I think that's all I have.
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BY MR. NUTTER:

Q You stated that sStoltz had tested the Wolfcamp in
his well. Did Cabot test the Wolfcamp in the Dallas well?

A | On a drill aystem, it tested oil and gas.

Q You don't have any contemplated drilling plans?

A Not in this area. If there is any additional'drillin%
to be done, I think it will be done in the southwest of 18,
probably on a wildcat or Pennsylvania extension basis.

Q Do you think thnt‘you may recomplete the Dallas
well in the Wolfcamp? | _

A it is my feeling that we ﬁfia probably depleted this
zone, or are depleting this szone torﬁhe presently depleted
wells.

Q And the wells to date have produced approximately
155,000 barrels, is that correct, and you estimate there's
about 220 some thousand barrele recoverable total oil?

A Yes, that is correct.

MR, NUTTER: Are there further questions of the
witness? He may be excused.
{(Witness e;cused.)
MR. CHRISTY: At this point we would like to offer
into evidence Applicant's Exhibits 1, 2, and 3.
MR. NUTTER: Aapplicant

10/28/64 will be admitted in evidence.
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MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they should

like to offer in Case 26%97? We will take the case under

advisement and call Case 3133.

(whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
l, 2, and 3 were offered and
admitted into evidence.)
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERKALILLO; o

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County of
Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the New
Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by me; and
that the same is a true and correct record of the said pro-

ceedings, to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.

Witness my Hand and Seal this 6th day of Novemher, 1964.
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